
 

 

Pastor of Sacred Heart Parish 
Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 

kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 
Korean Pastor 
Fr. Robert Ryu 

youngjinryu0758@gmail.com 
Polish Pastor 

Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 
kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 

Syro-Malabar Pastor 
Fr. Sajy Chakkittamuriyil 

frsajy@gmail.com 
Vietnamese Pastor 

Fr. Michael Tran 
michaeltran@rcdvictoria.org 

Hospital Chaplain 
Fr. Sean Flynn 250-889 3761  

OFFICE HOURS (Tue-Fri) 
9:30 am to 3:00 pm 

Parish Administrative Assistant 
Katherene Newton 

sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Children’s Religious Ed.  
Coordinator: Lidia Moodie 

religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com 

MASS TIMES 
WEEKDAYS 

Tuesday    6 pm 
Wednesday to Friday    12 pm 

WEEKENDS 
Saturday       4 pm 
Sunday     9 am 
     (Polish)  11:30 am 
     (Korean)       3 pm 
Syro-Malabar          Sat. 12:30 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 
Vietnamese      Sun. 6 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday     3 pm  
Sunday     8 am 

(Polish) 10:45 am 
Weekdays, half an hour before Mass. 

——————————- 
Sacred Heart YouTube Channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w  

MASKS ARE REQUIRED 
DURING MASS. 

Please click here for the 
LATEST MEMO from Bishop Gary. 

The Sermon on the Mount 
by Carl Heinrich Bloch 

The National Historic Museum at Frederiksborg in Hillerød, Denmark  

“Rejoice in that day and leap for joy,  
for surely your reward is great in heaven;...” 

(Luke 6.23) 

In Luke’s Gospel, Jesus repeatedly overturns our comforting expectations. This 
Sunday, Jesus tells us that the poor, the hungry and those who weep are 
blessed, but woe to those who are rich, well-fed and laughing. “Woe to you 
when all speak well of you.” Jesus is not laying down moral principles here; He 
is speaking directly to me. 
This is not what I want to hear on a cold Sunday in February. The winter has 
been long, and I am anxious for spring to arrive. I am glad to have a warm 
home, good food and good company, but I still want more. I always want more. I 
always want more of the good things of life. But Jesus says, “You have received 
your consolation.” 
In two and a half weeks, Lent will begin. My goal for this season should be to go 
deeper than prayer, fasting and almsgiving. While essential, those are externals. 
Rather, such practices should help me grow more deeply into Christ. 
My solidarity with Jesus includes a solidarity with the poor, the hungering and 
the sorrowful. Solidarity means more than a feeling of unity in my heart; it means 
that I, in some way, experience what the marginal ones are experiencing.  
Ascetic practices can nurture that experience. Better still is to have an encounter 
with those who suffer. Through this encounter, February will become spring. 
Glen Argan 
Edmonton, AB 
(Taken from February 2022 Novalis, Living with Christ, p. 81) 

⁕ 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time | February 13th, 2022 ⁕ 

Congratulations 
Stella Rose Wynans 

on your Baptism  
Sunday, 13 February 2022 

mailto:frsajy@gmail.com
mailto:religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/responsetocovid19-0


Please pray for: 
Those who have died 

Catalino & Presilla Agbulos, John Oremus Arkoh,  
Fr. Norman Birch, Kok Mui Fong,  

Joe & Jose Manuel De Lima, Jim Marriott,  
Sara Remedios, and Bernadine. 

Those who are ill 
Cora Constantino, Therese Garahan, Richard Grohovac, 

Joan Kenmare, Ken Louie, Barbara Mulrooney,  
Bruno Rinaldo, Patricia Ryan, and Lawrence Scherr. 

The Catholic Women's League! 
The CWL has been around since the 
1920’s and has met annually with all levels 
of government since the 1970’s. 
Membership benefits!!! 
- spiritual development 
- service on committees 

- friendship, mentorship, prayer partners 
- adding your voice to local and national social justice issues 
The next general meeting will include voting on National  
Initiatives: Saturday, February 12, at 10:00am via zoom 
To join and for information, contact Miriam: 250-652-6252 

Check out the current cross-Canada themes:  
National: Catholic and Living It!  

https://cwl.ca 
Provincial: Embracing Christ in Everyone  

https://bcyukoncwl.com  
Diocesan: Sow Love Generously  

https://cwldov.org 
+ + + 

VICTORIA DIOCESAN BURSARY 
IN MEMORY OF FREDA SMITH 

The Victoria Diocesan CWL Council is offering a $750  
bursary to a graduating Catholic student within the Diocese 
of Victoria. This bursary will be awarded to a student  
proceeding on to a higher education. 
Criteria and applications are available at the Parish Office, 
online at cwldov.org, or from your local CWL president. 
The deadline for applications is March 31, 2022. 

Bring in your Old Palms 
Please bring your old palms to church, 
and place them in the box provided. 
The palms will be burned and the ash-
es used on Ash Wednesday. Deadline: 
Sun, Feb 20. 

TAX RECEIPTS 
Thank you for generously supporting the parish in 
2021. As it is Tax Season once again, Tax Receipts 
have been printed, and the envelopes will be left in the 
church foyer for you to collect. 
If you prefer to receive the Tax Receipt via email, 
please contact the Parish Office 
 Email: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
 Phone 250-479-1611 

We congratulate the Polish Community  
for the first live-stream of the Polish Mass 
last Sunday, 6 February 2022, 11:30 a.m. 

2022 Donation Envelopes 
Please note 

In 2022, someone else might have been assigned your 
previously assigned number. Please remember to write your 
name and address on all your envelopes for the first few 
months.  
Many numbers have been re-assigned. It’s important that the 
previous year’s envelopes are not used. Please discard or 
recycle your old envelopes for other use. This act of 
kindness will help avoid confusion in the office. Thank you. 
Please pick up your Donation envelopes for 2022 from the 
foyer. 
If you are a registered parishioner and 
unable to locate your box, please write 
your name and contact number down on 
the sheet provided. Your envelope box will 
be ready the following week. 

Donation Boxes  
are at the Entrance to the church 

The Holy Water Fonts at the entrance of the church  
are now used as Donation Boxes  

to receive your donations and cheques. 
 
 
 

Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) 
If you are PAD user, please remember to complete 
your name and address on the Special Collection 
envelopes, if you would like to receive a tax receipt. 

Information & links are also available on our website. 
Options To Donate 

E-Transfer 
email: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Pre-Authorized Debit: 
Automatic Debit (PAD) 

Canada Helps 
Online through Canada Helps 

If you have any questions on the available options, or would like to 
make a change in how you donate, please contact the parish office. 
Thank you. 

http://sacredheartvictoria.com/docs/PAD%20form%202020.pdf
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47781


 

 

From the Diocese 

Thank you for your contributions! 
New Year’s Offerings   $ 1,885.00 

January  1 & 2   $ 1,231.00 
9   $ 2,018.00 

16   $ 2,592.00 
23   $ 2,397.00 
30 $ 1,736.00 

PAD   $ 5,730.00 
E-Transfer   $ 1,870.00 

Canada Helps   $ 2,051.82 
February 6: Envelopes   $ 2,251.00 

Cash   $    171.00 
Total   $ 2,422.00 

Donations through PAD, Canada Helps & e-Transfer 
will be reported after month end. 

Bishop Thomas J. Lobsinger, OMI  
Memorial Bursary Program 

The annual British Columbia and Yukon  
Bursary is receiving applications. We are 
privileged to offer 14 bursaries of $1,000.00 
each to Catholic students across British 
Columbia. 
These bursaries are made available on a 
one-time basis to young practicing Catholic 
students in post secondary education at a 
recognized institute of higher learning within 
British Columbia. 

The deadline is June 30, 2022.  
The bursaries will be awarded in the fall. 
The Terms of Reference may be found at: http://kofcbc.org 

Requests for application should be addressed to: 
Knights of Columbus BC & Yukon 

2809 Mara Drive, Coquitlam, BC V3C 5T9 
Attn: Herb Yang, Bursaries Chairman 

Or email: herbykofc@gmail.com 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
Director of Development 

Diocese of Victoria 
Deadline: 15 February 2022 

For more information: 
https://fs.hubspotusercontent00.net/hubfs/2912651/Job%

20Posting%20Director%20of%20Development.pdf 
------------------------------ 

Accounting Clerk 
Diocese of Victoria 

Deadline: 18 February 2022 
For more information: 

https://fs.hubspotusercontent00.net/hubfs/2912651/Job%
20Posting%20Accounting%20Clerk.pdf 

------------------------------ 
Island Catholic Schools is Hiring! 

Click on links below for each position: 
Teachers on Call 

Educational Assistants 
Out of School Care Workers 

Contact us today at cisdv.bc.ca  
For more information: 

https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php  

 
   

 
For all Responsible Ministry and  

Safe Environment information and forms 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry 

Repor t Sexual  Abuse 

The Sacrament of Marriage 
Prepare to commit in a  

Sacred Covenant. 
Online Marriage Preparation Course  

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/marriage-prep 

CCCB’s National Indigenous  
Reconciliation Fund Updates 

Diocese of Victoria 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/indigenous/indigenous-reconciliation-

fund-details-released 

CCCB 
https://www.cccb.ca/media-release/canadas-bishops-announce-

indigenous-reconciliation-fund-to-support-projects-across-canada/ 

In Memoriam 
Bishop Emeritus  
Remi de Roo 

(24 February 1924 - 1 February 2022) 
We remember the last surviving  

Bishop who participated in all four  
sessions of the Second Vatican Council. 
May Perpetual Light Shine Upon him,  

O Lord. May his soul rest in peace. 
Amen 

The Funeral Mass on Saturday, February 12 at 11 am 
will be live-streamed on 

https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne 

Synod 
In October 2021, Pope Francis 
launched Synod 2021-2023. 
In this Synod, the Pope asks 
all Catholics to reflect together 
on how we as the Church can 
live in Communion, achieve 
full Participation, and open 
ourselves to discover our  
Mission. As a Diocese, we are invited to participate in the 
Synod to help chart a course for our journey together, now 
and in the future, as the people of God. For more information 
regarding how you may participate, either in person or 
online, please visit www.rcdvictoria.org/synod. 

Cyrille’s Talk 
Building a Culture of Compassion 

in the Catholic High School 
by Danny Brock & Cyrille Santos 

Available at bookstores, Amazon.ca, or from the 
Parish Office at $20 each | Resource Publications 

https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-11-29_TOC_General.pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-11-29_On-call_EA_Job_Posting.pdf
https://www.cisdv.bc.ca/media/user/docs/Job_Postings/2021-2022/2021-09-09_On-call_ECE%2C_ECEA%2C_OSC_Job_Posting(1).pdf
http://cisdv.bc.ca
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry


 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 

These businesses support our Parish through their advertising, please support them! 

Parish Ministries / Groups 
 

Altar Servers   A Moodie           angelinamoodie@gmail.com 
Christian Meditation  M Noonan    250-388-3173 
C.W.L.    M Podmoroff    250-652-6252 
Extraordinary Ministers G & C Santos         gilbert.chay@gmail.com 
Finance Chairperson   M Turner    finance@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Knights of Columbus   R Perez de Tagle          kofc15445@gmail.com 
Led By The Spirit Group D MacIntyre    250-383-9955 
Music Director  R Oei         music@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Parish Liturgy Coordinator R Oei               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Pastoral Care Ministry L Tan               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Phone-tree Ministry  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Proclaimers   C Minvielle       cmaminvielle@gmail.com 
Funeral Receptions  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Responsible Ministry   N Lundin         rmse@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Social Justice/D & P  S Dzbik    250-380-6350 
St. Vincent de Paul  G Short    250-727-2615 
Ushers   Marisa/Isme              sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 2020 / 2021 

 

Marilyn Bojko (Chairperson) 
Vincenza Cameron 

Stan Dzbik 
Jeff Kucharski 

Catherine Minvielle 
Oscar Perez de Tagle 

Michele Ricard 
Cyrille Santos 

250-704-6808 
 

DAVID AUDY 
 

LIFETIME  WARRANTY  ON  ALL  LABOUR 
 

4019 Malton Ave 
Victoria, BC  V8X 4W1 

 

“For perfect electrical work at a great price!” 
 

info@absolutelyelectrical.com 
www.absolutelyelectrical.com 


